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Oct  2016 
 

Principal’s Message 

Welcome everybody to the first newsletter of the 2016-
2017 School Year. I wish to extend a special warm 
welcome to the three classes of first years and to the 
students who have transferred into our school over the 
summer.  
I welcome new teachers Ms. Henry, Mr. Walsh, Ms. 
Heaney, Ms. Ruane, Ms. O’Connell, Ms. O’Dowd and Mr. 
O’Malley confident that they will bring new skills and 
energy to the teaching of their subjects and the learning 
of their students. Welcome also to our two new SNA’s 
Mrs Mitchell & Mr Ruttledge, to the school secretary 
Mrs. Jennings and after many years of fantastic service 
to Balla Secondary School I wish Mrs Larkin all the very 
best on her recent retirement . On a sad note I would 
like to pay tribute to our former colleague Mrs Marie 
Kenny RIP who passed away suddenly in June.  
It was another very successful year for our Leaving and 
Junior Certificate students. The outstanding results 
achieved by our students represent the great work that 
takes place at this prodigious school. There is no secret 
that there are three key elements for these successes. 
When ambitious hardworking students are taught by 
quality dedicated teachers and are encouraged by 
supportive parents they will inevitably achieve highly.  
While the teaching and learning is our main focus, school 
is much more than books and results. We 
pride ourselves on the extra-curricular opportunities we 
provide for our students and we are lucky to have so 
many staff members who give freely of their time for the 
betterment of the students. Involvement in these 
activities can improve student’s mental health, physical 
wellbeing, teamwork ethic and enhances 
teacher/student relationships so please encourage your 
son/daughter to get involved in whatever capacity they 
can. 
This newsletter encompasses some of the many events 
and activities that take place in the school on a day to 
day basis. I hope you have an enjoyable read and Happy 
Halloween to you all. 
 

Teresa Walsh (Acting Principal) 
 

 

Pictured above are Padraig Cunnane Chairman of the Western Farming 
Development Co-Operative, Martha Solan winner of the Female Bursary award 
and Teresa Walsh Acting Principal 

The Western Farming Development Co-Operative Bursary 

The inaugural presentation of the Western Farming Development Co-Operative 
Bursary took place recently. This perpetual Bursary the brainchild of the Co-
Operative committee was awarded to three students at Balla Secondary School who 
achieved the highest points in the Leaving Certificate 2016. 
Congratulations to Martha Solan, who was the winner of the 2016 Female Bursary 
award and to Sean O’Flaherty & Gerard Holian who were the joint winners of the 
2016 Male Bursary award.  
Balla Secondary School is very fortunate to have such an established and forward 
thinking business in our midst and our sincere thanks to the Co-Operative, its 
committee and all its members for this wonderful initiative.  

 

 

Higher Options Careers Conference 

The Balla school debating team opened their league phase against Ballinrobe 
Community School on Thursday 13

th
  October in Balla. The motion was 'Ending 

world hunger by 2030 is an impossible dream' and Balla were proposing the 
motion. All the hard work of team members Lauryn Biggins, Molly Quinn-
Monaghan, Evan Mellett and team captain Dean Kenny paid off as Balla were 
victorious on the night. Special mention also to chairperson for the evening 
Thomas Reynolds and time keeper extraordinaire Harry Freney! The team has 
three more debates in the group stage with a great chance to progress after this 
win. 

 

Leaving Cert Students who attended The Higher Options 
Careers Conference in Dublin in September.  

 

Concern Debates 
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@Balla_Secondary 

Balla Secondary School is 

on facebook 

For this newsletter and more news see 

Transition Year News 

Achill Outdoor Education Centre: This trip took place on the 8th and 9
th

 of September .The students took part in various activities such as 
kayaking, bog-walking and surfing . Great fun was had by all. Many thanks to Ms Carolan, Mr O’ Malley and Mr Walsh who accompanied them. 
TY Expo: On the 13

th
 of September they attended this expo in Punchestown where they met TYs from all over the country and learned about the 

opportunities and activities open to them in TY. 
Red & Green Day: They organised this in the school on the 14

th
 of September, with all proceeds going to charity 

John Paul II Awards: Siobhan Bradley the Diocesan Youth Advisor ,came to speak to the TYs about the Pope John Paul II Awards on the 22nd of 
September. Many of the students are now working towards these awards. 
Flag Day: Held on the 22

nd
 of September in Castlebar and Claremorris the money raised from this will be used to subsidise some of their various 

activities throughout the year. 
GAA Coaching: The students attended a three day workshop on GAA coaching on the 28

th
 & 29

th
 of September and the 10

th
 of October with 

Kieran Kilkenny. They now have the skills required to coach younger children. 
Jobs Exhibition: On the 29th of September the TYs attended the “Jobs of the Future Exhibition” in the GMIT in Castlebar where they had the 
opportunity to talk to people from many different walks of life and question them about their careers. 
Shakespeare: On the 4th October the TYs went to a comedy presentation of “The Complete Works of Shakespeare in Ninety Minutes” in 
Claremorris Townhall. They thoroughly enjoyed it and said it was very funny and much better than they had expected. 
Breast Feeding Awareness: The TY girls attended a talk in Mayo University Hospital on Breast feeding for Breast feeding awareness week. 
Tree Walk: On the 6th of October some of the Transition Years went on a Tree Walk with Brendan Burke of Balla Town Parks for National Tree 
Day. Brendan spoke to them about the many beautiful trees and showed them the work done by the Town Parks Committee 
Internet Safety: On the 11th of October the Students had a very informative talk on Internet Safety from Aidan Lennon Digital Manager in 
Connacht for Bank of Ireland. 
Landscaping: On the 12th of October the TYs  helped out in a Landscape garden project funded by the ETB near the school  entrance at Moate.  
Comhairle na  nÓg:  A number of TYs attended the AGM in Breaffy Sports Arena on the 19th of October.  
 

 

ASD Garden Trip 

Pictured above are the LCA and Junior ASD unit students who visited Terry 
Mitchell's garden on Monday Oct 17

th
. For the LCAs this was part of their 

Agriculture and Horticulture module  

 

School Musical 

Rehearsals are in full flight for this year’s musical production 
of ‘Heavenly Mayhem’. The cast under the direction of 
Aisling Lyons and Joan King have been busy preparing for 
what promises to be a great night of entertainment. The 
stage is looking spectacular thanks to Ms Louise Conroy and 
Mr David Morrin and their team of very talented art and 
woodwork students. 
The show will take place in Balla Secondary School Hall on 
Thursday 8

th
 December and Friday 9

th
 December at 8pm. 

Juvenile Football 

The juvenile team beat Gortnor Abbey, Crossmolina in the Connacht League. by 3-9 to 2-10 - a two point victory despite conceding a penalty with 
the last kick of the game. Man of the match shortlist is Ruairi Keane, Odhran O'Connor, George Boyd and hat-trick hero Thomas Fahey.  
The same squad later beat St. Joseph's, Foxford, 3-7 to 1-16 in a county semi-final. Best that day were Jack Fallon, Gavin Jennings, Ruairi Keane, 
Shaun Dempsey and Dylan Connolly. First years have really strengthened the squad. Well done to all involved! 

 
Junior Football 

On 17
th

 of October Balla defeated Charlestown in a mouth-watering encounter in Nally Park, Balla. The final score was 3-15 to Charlestown’s 2-8.  
Nominees for man of the match were Phelim Prendergast, Riain O’Connor, Canice Bennett and Myles Durkan. The award was given to Phelim 
Prendergast who was excellent throughout the game in corner forward scoring 6 points. 
Balla scorers on the day – Phelim 0-6 (1f),Myles 1-3(1f), Riain 1-0,David 1-0,Canice 0-2 (1f), Ruairi 0-2,Gavin0-2. 
We would also like to wish George Boyd a speedy recovery after getting injured early on.  
Match Report: Elaine Heneghan and Emma Cosgrave 

 

Junior Girls Football 

Well done to our Junior Ladies who beat Achill 2-10 to 2-08. They were losing by 8 pts at half time and made an excellent comeback! 

 

Soccer 

The u 15 boys played their first game in the Connaught 
League on Thursday the 13th of October against Scoil Muire 
agus Padraig Swinford.  
Swinford took an early lead after 12 minutes but Ruairí Keane 
soon made things level with a wonder strike from 35 yards 
out. Balla pushed to get a winner in the second half but were 
caught on the break with only 4 minutes remaining to go 2-1 
down and that’s how it finished. Their next game is against 
Roscommon Community College. 

 

First Year Football Team Reaches Mayo Colleges Final 

Well done to our First Year football team who qualified for the Mayo Colleges final. They beat 
Davitt College, Tourmakeady and St Geralds B in the recent blitz, played in Castlebar. The panel is as 
follows: 
Jarlath Judge, Alex Corcoran, Thomas Mellett, Adam Tolan, Nathan Kenny, Darragh Joyce, Aaron 
Moran, Cillian Joyce, Aidan McHale, Aaron Dunleavy, Josh Mahon, Ciaran O'Connor, Dean O'Malley, 
Noah Thornton, Shane Nally, Noah Corbett, Jonathan Tuohy, Ronan Lyons, Jason Ward, Patrick 
Dolan, Matthew McEllin, Dean Canny, Robert McGough, Jack Clarke, Ronald Duda, Conor Joyce. 
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